
11 am Worship Service
Announcements

Call to Worship
NAH 602: 'Be Thou My Vision' (v.1-3)

Invocation

Praise Time
In Christ Alone

Wonderful Merciful Saviour

Tithes and Offerings: Amy Cornwall

Musical Item: “How Deep the Fathers Love for Us”
Eva, Maleah, Giovanna

Family Prayer: Ben Elias

Development Offering: Ps Sam Neves

Scripture Reading: Philippians 1:19-21 (NKJV) Luke Stickland

Musical Item: “My All in All”, Sara, Abigail, Eleanor

Sermonette: 'The Art of Complete Joy', Ps Jacques Venter

Vows

Children’s Story 

Baptism

Dedicatory Prayer

Hymn NAH 696: 'Redeemed, How I Love to Proclaim It'
(v. 1, 2 & 5)

Benediction: Ps Jacques

Parallel Service
The next Parallel service will be held on

 19th December at 3pm
 in the newly refurbished church hall. Those who wish to

attend are warmly welcomed to bring their picnic lunch and
eat in the Williams Hall before the Parallel service begins.

Contacts
Pastoral Team

Jacques Venter
jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941

Sam Neves
samneves@mac.com / 07522 088 007

Mary Barrett
mbarrett@secadventist.org.uk / 07961 777 446

Stanborough Centre Office
Michael Swain

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320 372
Church Clerk

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07905 620 080

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org

SUNSET TIMES

Today:  3:53pm   Next Friday: 3:51pm

5 December 2015

Welcome to
Stanborough Park Church

Pastoral Team: Jacques Venter; Mary Barrett; Sam Neves
Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church

609 St Albans Road, Watford WD25 9JL
01923 894 664

www.stanboroughchurch.org
www.spsda.co.uk/watch

facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch
twitter.com/stanboroughpc

YOUTH CHRISTMAS BANQUET
19th Dec, 7.30pm

Join us for an evening of great food, amazing drinks and
a celebrity guest : Dejan! 

If you are between the age of 13-25 and are interested,
please let Naomi Burgess know ASAP to get your place

reserved. Tickets are £5 for a three course meal! 

http://twitter.com/stanboroughpc
http://facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch
http://www.spsda.co.uk/watch


PLEASE RESPECT GOD’S HOUSE.
As people are being ministered to via live stream & 
around you, in order to maintain an atmosphere of 

worship, & out of respect to worshipers around you, 
please turn off all mobile, dispose of all food & drink 

before entering the Sanctuary, and please do not 
allow children to damage Church furniture.

Sabbath School
9.45am

Welcome: Enoch Kanagaraj
Hymn  85 NAH: 'O Come All Ye Faithful', Najuah Brumant

Prayer: Yetunde Bright
Mission News: Fikayo Bright

Special Item: 'The First Noel', Giovanna Gayle, 
Eva Pappianou and Juliana Morais Keshishian 

Sabbath School Lesson: "The Destruction of Jerusalem',
Florence Allen

Mission Offering: Anthony Moyo
Hymn NAH 149: 'We Are Living, We are Dwelling',

 Akintunde Ayo-Ipaye
Closing Prayer: Aarinola Ayo-Ipaye

Things you Need to Know
PRAYER CORNER. Let us pray for all those around the world
who  are  hurting  because  of  war,  crime  and  natural
disasters.  Let  us  also  please  remember  our  baptismal
candidates as  they each begin a closer walk with God,
and start a battle on His side.

KIT VOLUNTEERS. We hope to get KIT in your hands next 
Sabbath for distribution in time for Christmas. Your help is 
much appreciated.

THE  SINGING  GROUP will  be  going  to  The  Chase  Care
home, 4 Printers Avenue, WD187QR at 3:30pm today.

BIBLE  STUDY  GROUP meets  Tuesdays  at  10.30am  at  the
Stanborough Centre studying the Gospel of Mark.

SENIOR CLUB CHRISTMAS PARTY will take place this coming
Monday  7th  December.  Will  all  members  who  have
booked please be at the Church at 12:30pm for a 1pm
start. We look forward to a happy afternoon together.

ADVENTURER/PATHFINDER MEETING TODAY  at 3.30pm. Full
Dress Uniform. Sunday 13 December 9.45-12noon. 

MEMBERSHIP  TRANSFER,  SECOND  READING.  Mrs  Bellal
Rajasekaran from Chelmsford Church to Stanborough Park.

CHURCH CLERK ABSENCE. Please note that Pat Swan, Church
Clerk, will be away from 7th December 2015 to 26th January
2016. E-mails will  be answered as soon as possible but over
the Christmas holiday there may be a delay. 

FAMILY MINISTRY DEPARTMENT would like to invite all  of the
Families who have held the Prayer Basket during 2015 to put
Saturday, 19 December  in  your  diaries  for  a special  event
that  will  take  place  after  Divine  Service.  For  more  info
contact Jean Marc and Sunsiree Renard.

SABBATH SCHOOL LESSON BOOKS, CALENDARS AND 
DEVOTIONALS should be ordered by 5th December. Please 
note that previous orders will not be repeated. Order forms 
are available from the reception desk, or see Lorraine 
Cooper.

WOMEN IN PRAYER, 12 DECEMBER, 1:30 - 3PM OAK & BEECH 
ROOMS. If you would like to share God's blessings in your life, 
please join us. Light refreshments will be available at 1pm. 
"For God is my witness, whom I serve with my spirit in the 
gospel of His Son, that without ceasing I make mention of you
always in my prayers," (Romans 1:9 NKJV)

CHRISTMAS CAFE IS BACK! 12 DECEMBER, 7.30pm, live music,
great  food,  invite  your  friends  for  a  festive  night  out.  See
poster  for  more  details.  Book  with  Izzy
imd.ministries@gmail.com. 

JUNIOR CHOIR. If you know someone 9 years old or 
above, please encourage them to join the Junior Choir. 
The rehearsals are on Thursdays at 5:30pm during term 
time only. They are preparing for Toy service & Christmas 
service. Please contact Jiae (spcmahn@gmail.com) for 
more information.

GIFT WRAPPING IN THE HARLEQUIN, 6 December  to raise 
funds for STOP. If you would like to join this project please 
contact Kish Poddar on 01923 673987 or Pat Walton.

YOUTH ORCHESTRA. There will be two rehearsals for the 
Toy Service. There is no age limit but if you wish to take 
part for the service on 12 December, please contact 
Jiae at spcmahn@gmail.com for more information. The 
rehearsals are scheduled on 11 December at 6pm.

SOUP RUN  departs at 8.30pm next Friday 11 December
to  visit  the  homeless  in  London.  Youth  Department   is
leading the Soup Run.  If you would like to come, please
contact  Pat  Walton  on  01923  672  500.  Soup Run  is  in
urgent need of warm clothing for the homeless – mainly
men. Please see Pat..

FAMILY  MINISTRIES  PRAYER  BASKET is  with  the  Milner
family. We invite the church to pray for John & Marjatta,
children & g/children. 'We thank God for His  unending
love & the way He has blessed & lead us through many
stormy  waters.  Our  prayer  request  is  to  have  a  closer
walk  with  God.'  "Fear  not  for  I  am  with  you,  be  not
dismayed for I am your God. I will strengthen you, yes I
will  help you,  I  will  uphold  you with  My righteous  right
hand." Isaiah 41:10

CHRISTMAS EVE SERVICE will take place at 7pm. 
Do bring your family and friends 

as we sing about the birth of Jesus.

TOY SERVICE 
11am, 12 December

 

If you are buying a present for
the Toy Service, please 
remember that the older

children who would  appreciate
a gift but may have grown out of

cuddly toys! The Church will
open on Friday 11 December

between 2-4pm to receive the
toys.

FUNDRAISING
A Gift for the Church. This year, ask one of the people who usually
gives you a Christmas present, not to do so. Instead ask them, to

put the cost of that gift in a little gift box for you to give to the
church. Bring your gift box to the Christmas service on December
19. If you would like to bring more than one gift, then that would be

great!

mailto:imd.ministries@gmail.com

